
NORTH AMERICAN PRESBYTERIAN AND 
REFORMED COUNCIL 

 
Second Notice of NAPARC 2022 

 

October 11, AD 2022 

 

Brethren:  Greetings in the name of our blessed LORD! 

 

The 47th annual meeting of NAPARC is scheduled for November 8-

10, 2022, to be held at the Sonesta Atlanta Airport North hotel (the 

North is important in the name to differentiate it from other Sonesta 

hotels in the area).  The hotel is located at 1325 Virginia Avenue, 

Atlanta, GA 30344.    

 

Please note the meetings span three days to give time for bilateral 

meetings between delegations.  Breakout meeting rooms are 

available.  To reserve rooms, if you haven’t already done so, please 

click here. 

 

Attached please find the Docket for the plenary session of NAPARC 

together with reports and other documents relating to this meeting. 

The plenary meeting convenes at 2:00 PM on Tuesday, November 8 

2022. The Docket for the Interim Committee meeting, which 

convenes on November 8 at 10:00 AM, will be sent to those delegates 

appointed to that committee 

 

The annual dues for 2022 are $1,000 per Member Church.  You 

should have received an invoice from the Treasurer (forwarded by 

me) on August 24, 2022.  

 

If you have any questions or comments or I can help you in any way 

as you prepare for this forthcoming meeting, please do not hesitate to 

contact me. Contact information is in the side-bar.  

 

In anticipation of our fellowship together, I remain,  

 

Your servant, 

 
Rev. Ralph A. Pontier, Secretary      

 

Chairman: 
Dr. Bryan Chapell 
1700 North Brown Road 
Suite 105 
Lawrenceville, GA 30043 
678-825-1000 
bchapell@pcanet.org 
 
 
Vice Chairman: 
Rev. Michael Ives 
87 Wendell Rd. 
Warwick, RI 02888 
515-783-5637 
mjives.refparish@gmail.com 
 
 
Secretary: 
Rev. Ralph A. Pontier 
118 Holland Drive 
Pella, IA 50219 
Mobile: 641-230-3880 
Email: secretary@naparc.org  
 
 
Treasurer: 
Rev. Todd De Rooy       
710-12th ST. SE        
Orange City, IA 51041       
Phone: 712-737-9004 (h)  
            712-395-8933 (c) 
Email: pastorderooy@gmail.com 
 
Basis of the Council 

Confessing Jesus 
Christ as only Savior and 
Sovereign Lord over all of life, we 
affirm the basis of the fellowship 
of Presbyterian and Reformed 
Churches to be full commitment 
to the Bible in its entirety as the 
Word of God written, without 
error in all its parts and to its 
teachings as set forth in the 
Heidelberg Catechism, the Belgic 
Confession, the Canons of Dordt, 
the Westminster Confession of 
faith, and the Westminster Larger 
and Shorter catechisms. 
 
Purpose of the Council 

We regard this basis of 
fellowship as warrant for the 
establishment of a formal 
relationship of the nature of a 
council, that is, a fellowship that 
enables the Member Churches to 
advise, counsel, and cooperate 
in various matters with one 
another and hold out before each 
other the desirability and need for 
organic union of churches that 
are of like faith and practice. 
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